The Newburg United School Board met in special session on January 15, 2024. President Nathan Boll called the meeting to order at 7:00 am (via phone). Present: Karlene Wyman (via phone), Sommer Zimmer, Jay Tonneson, TJ Streich and Lloyd Sund. Absent: Jason Blada. Also present: Supt. Hadlee Brandt and Business Manager Darcy Lamoureux.

New Business:

- A. Budget Revisions- Supt. Brandt presented budget revisions to the 2023-24 budget to increase the state aid, transportation and to account for four grants we received. Sund moved to approve, seconded by Tonneson. Motion passed 6-0
- B. Vehicle Purchases Supt. Brandt reported the Transportation Committee met and is recommending purchasing a 14-passenger bus over a 47-passenger bus due to lack of Brandt presented quotes from Harlow's (\$105,925) & Harley's licensed drivers. (\$103,000) and recommended going with the Harlow's quote since that bus is in stock. Discussion followed. Streich moved to approve Harlow's quote, seconded by Sund. Motion passed 6-0.

Brandt reported we are having a few issues with our suburban and the Transportation Committee is recommending purchasing another suburban over a van, so we have fourwheel drive when transporting students. Quotes for a new or used suburban have been sent out and Brandt will report back.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 am.

Darcy Lamoureux, Business Manager

Nathan Boll, Board President

uthan Boll